Morocco Town Board Meeting

Morocco Planning Commission

Morocco Utility Board

Tuesday, July 2, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 6:00p.m. Attending the meeting were Board Members Bob Gonczy, Nikki Kimbrell, and Jason Cornell. Clerk Treasurer Sherri Rainford, and Town Employees, Dustin Gary, and Brian Vanderwall were in attendance. This was a joint meeting of the Morocco Planning Commission and the Morocco Planning Commission. A list of all that attended are being made a part of these minutes.

Town Council

- ❖ Bob opened the meeting by discussing the new Chris LaCosse walking path in Morocco. This project will be a half mile walking path on the railroad rite of way behind the Dollar General. Brian will be in charge of overseeing the walking path, Ernie will be overseeing the pavilion, and Deb Arsenau will be ordering he exercise equipment. We will be getting several grants for this project. The floor was open to questions. The video of the proposed project will be posted on the town's social media.
- MCO report was submitted.
- The golf cart ordinance was presented for adoption. The public asked questions as well as the board to both Dustin and Becky. It was decided to table the ordinance for now.
- Casey's is ready to submit their permit. There are several issues to be worked out for land use and zoning. Bob will work with Becky and get a plan to move forward with what we need to do to get the project moving.
- Nikki and Jason have completed their Morocco Building Commissioner interviews. Jason made a motion to approve both Richie Dick and Cody Jackson as co-building commissioners. Nikki seconded. Motion passed 2-0 with Bob abstaining. The salary ordinance will need to be amended. Sherri will bring that to the next meeting.
- Lisa read a letter of resignation for Cory Hillis. Cory was the Utility Board President. Nikki made a motion to accept Cory's resignation and Jason seconded. Motion passed 3-0.
- ❖ Brian will be getting with Gary Wiseman next week on some trees that need taking down.
- ❖ Brian stated that the brush pile is getting out of hand.
- Nikki spoke to our part time workers on painting the fire hydrants.
- * Resident Charlie Kennedy attended the meeting. Charlie had started a petition for scraping in the Town of Morocco. He would like the board to put into place an ordinance that a scraper needs to have a permit to get scrap in the town. He would like to be the first person to get this permit. The board took this under advisement.

Clerk Treasurer

- Nikki made a motion to approve the claims from June, Jason seconded. Motion passed 3-0.
- Nikki made a motion to accept the minutes from the June meeting. Jason seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

Town Marshal (Dustin Gary)

- 1. Report submitted
- 2. Dustin needs a new battery for the golf cart. The board advised him to order one.
- **3.** He also has been researching prices for tasers and body cameras. Becky told Dustin to get with Julian at the Prosecutors office and they would pay for the body cameras. Dustin will continue to research Taser prices.

Town Attorney (Becky Goddard)

- 1. Golf cart and UTV ordinance was tabled until the July meeting.
- 2. Becky asked the board about working on a CFO ordinance for the two-mile buffer. The Morocco Town Council directed the Morocco Planning Commission to set a public hearing for a zoning amendment related to CFO's. Jason made the motion and Nikki seconded. Motion passed 3-0.
- 3. Nikki made a motion to deed the Kennedy property to the Morocco Development Commission. Jason seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

Donation Requests:

1. None at this time

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

Sherri Rainford

Approved:		
noetw.	Sony	
Robert Gonczy	. 1/	
Jana Con	ull	
Jasom/Cornell /		
MALL	Vy UW	
Nicole Kimbrell	G CC CC	